Senior Recreation Council Meeting Minutes: January 9, 2017

Members Present: Jon Hunt, Chairman; Joanne Woodward, Co-chairman; Gloria Symonds,
Secretary; Carole Cowan, Marilyn Ceriello Bresaw, Elaine Lambert, and Recreation Director,
Paula Simpkins.

Members Absent: Janet Krzyzaniak.
Visitors: None.
Review and approval of November 21% meeting (no meeting in December).

Correction was made on the paragraph pertaining to the cooking class — it should state that
people who sign up for the class should pay when they sign up. With that correction, the minutes
were approved.

Old Business: The new window that can be opened has been installed in the living room.

The TV screen has been installed in the activities room downstairs. There is a set up for Wii
games and a DVD player. This will make it possible to add new programs by using the screen
for classes in line dancing, exercise, movies, karaoke, and many other programs. Because the
armchairs are preferred for the movies, some chairs will be placed in the room downstairs.

One of the ovens in the kitchen had not been heating properly — the ovens have been calibrated
and should heat properly.

Citizen Forum: None.

New Business: Jon has done research on the dishwasher. We should not stack trays — the water
from the first wash is used in the second wash — be sure to clean the strainer — rinse the dishes
and silverware before sanitizing, the way we have been doing.

Election of officers: Jon Hunt re-elected as Chairman and Joanne Woodward as Co-chairman.

An intern from the high school would like to do a newspaper for the senior center. He needs to
get a feel for what the programs are here so that he could do some creative marketing.

We still need volunteers for certain slots at the front desk and people to help with cleanup in the
kitchen on Wednesday lunches. Also we could use someone to keep up the sunshine and send
out cards.

Lane Lambert will be in charge of the program for Valentine’s Day.

Program suggestions — Baseball cap day, pickle ball, horseshoes, snowshoeing, and jewelry.
Next Council meeting will be on February 13", 2017.

Adjourn: Lane Lambert made the motion to adjourn. Motion seconded by Joanne, passed.
Secretary,

Gloria Symonds



